
    

 

 
From the Principal 

Happy Christmas and a safe New Year 
 
The staff members of Broken Hill High School 
wish students, parents and caregivers a happy 
Christmas and a safe New Year. We wish you 
all the best for the festive season. Travel 
safely. 
 
Presentation Night 
 
Congratulations go to all of the award winners 
at Tuesday’s Presentation Night. It was a 
wonderful celebration of the diverse activities 
undertaken by students at our school. Thank 
you to Miss Jodie Clarke and Miss Cassie 
Koch on their excellent organisation of the 
evening.  
 
Good luck for the HSC Year 12. 
 
Our best wishes also go to our Year 12 
students who will receive their results on the 
15 December. Good luck Year 12. Please give 
us a call and tell us how you went. 
 
First day of school 2017. 
 
Students in Years 7, 11 and 12 will start school 
on the morning of Monday 6 February 2017. 
 
Students in Years 8, 9 and 10 will start school 
on Tuesday 7 February 2017. 
 
 
 
 

School Development Days 1-3 February 
2017 
 
Teachers will begin the school year on 
Wednesday 1 February 2017. There will be 
three School Development Days. Staff 
members will be training in the areas of Child 
Protection, Literacy, Numeracy, Anaphylaxis, 
CPR, Resilience, ALARM and Positive 
Behaviour for Learning. There will also be 
training for our School Learning Support 
Officers on Friday 3 February. 
 
Mobile Phones 
 
There has been a recent spate of misuse of mobile 
phones in the classroom. This issue has recently 
been addressed on assembly to the student body, 
yet some students still persist in using them in the 
classroom despite these reminders. 
 
I would like to remind all about the BHHS Mobile 
Phone Policy and Procedures. In short, mobile 
phones are to be off and away during class 
time, no exceptions. This is not negotiable as they 
cause significant disruptions to learning. 
 
If a teacher requests that a student hand over their 
phone due to misuse, this request must be 
followed. Refusal to hand the phone over will 
result in Deputy Principal intervention and 
related consequences. 
 
Failure to follow this directive will result in the 
following: 

• 1st incident – phone will be confiscated and 
the student may pick it up at the end of the 
day at the front office. 

• 2nd incident – phone will be confiscated, 
pre-suspension warning given, parental 
contact and a parent will have to pick the 
phone up from the front office. 
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• 3rd incident – one day suspension will be 
given. Parental contact. 

• 4th incident – two day suspension and so 
on. 

 
As a parent, your assistance and support with this 
issue is greatly appreciated. It would also assist if 
parents did not call or message students during 
class time. 
 
Students are permitted to use their mobile phones 
before school, during recess and lunch. 
 
If you would like to discuss this issue further please 
contact either Deputy Principal’s, Mr Devoy or Mr 
Gauci, for clarification. 
 
Rob Devoy 
Deputy Principal 
 
Make Online Payments 
 
It is now possible for parents to make online 
payments to the school for amounts owing for 
students via a secure payment page hosted by 
Westpac. Payments can be made using either a 
Visa or MasterCard credit or debit card, and can be 
made via computer, tablet or mobile phone. The 
payment page is accessed from the front page of 
the schools website by selecting $ Make a payment  
Items that can be paid include voluntary school 
contributions, subject contributions, excursions, 
sales to students and creative and practical arts 
activities (these include band, drama and dance). 
There is also a category called ‘Other’ this is to 
cover items not covered in the previous headings. 
‘Other’ can be used to make a complete payment of 
a school invoice. 
When you access the $ Make a payment you must 
enter: 

• the students name, and 
• class and reference number OR 
• the students name, and 
• date of birth. 

These details are entered each time you make a 
payment as student information is not held within 
the payment system. There is also the option to 
enter the Student Registration Number and Invoice 
number if you are aware of them, these are optional 
fields OR there is also the option to enter the 
Student Registration Number and Invoice number. 
These are not used at our school, please leave 
blank. 
This is a secure payment system hosted by 
Westpac to ensure that your credit/debit card 
details are captured in a secure manner, these 
details are not passed back to the school.  
 
You have the ability to check and change any 
details of the payment before the payment is 
processed. Receipts can be emailed and/or printed. 

Details of the payments are passed daily to the 
school where they will be receipted against your 
child’s account. As a receipt has been issued from 
the payment page a further receipt will not be 
issued by the school. 
 
For any enquiries regarding the Online Payment 
process please contact the School Administration 
Office. 
 
Students Who Are Late To School or Leave 
Early 
Students are NOT allowed to call their parents 
during school times to collect them.  If students 
have a valid reason to be collected, they are to 
either go to the Front Office or the Deputy Principal 
for someone to call their parent/caregiver to come 
to the school and collect them. 
 
Students who have a doctors/dentists appointment 
at a certain time can either have the parents attend 
the school to collect or supply their child with a 
note.  This note must have a valid and reasonable 
reason for the child to be signing out of school with 
a time, date and signature.   
It is recommended that if your child attends a doctor 
or other appointment, that they request a certificate 
and a copy is given to the school so their time out 
of school can be justified and explained properly. 
 
If a student is late to school, they must provide a 
note or a phone call from parent/carer with a 
reasonable and valid reason. Personal and family 
reasons are not a valid reason. 
 
If a student is late to school without a note it will be 
documented as late and unjustified, which affects 
their final attendance rate, unjustified and 
unexplained. 
 
If a student continues with this behaviour the 
following will occur: 
 
3rd offence – call home from the Year Advisor to 
discuss with parents. 
5th offence – 20 days Individual Attendance Plan. 
 
 
Right Place, Right Time 
 
There has been an increase of students not being 
in the right place at the right time at Broken Hill 
High School.  To eliminate distractions and ensure 
all students are getting the most out of their time at 
school we have revised our truant procedures that 
will come into effect in the coming weeks.  
 
It is essential students attend Roll Call every day as 
this ensures your child is present at school and this 
then doesn't affect their attendance. However, if 
your child is late they MUST sign in through the 
Front Office. Your child MUST have a legitimate 



reason and be supplied with a detailed note signed 
and dated by the parent/carer.  
 
If your child is truanting class then the new system 
will ensure your child is spoken to and the following 
consequences will occur. 
 
First offence – receive a written warning. This will 
be handed to the student.  
Second offence – referred to relevant DP for pre-
suspension and yellow monitoring card. 
Seniors – one week loss of senior privileges  
Third offence – Timeout Room for the Day  
Fourth offence – SUSPENSION – 1 day 
Fifth offence – SUSPENSION – 2 days 
 
Parents/Carers can check on their child’s 
attendance through the Parent Portal. If you have  
not received the access key for the parent portal 
please call the Front Office to receive one.  
 
Regards, Paul Gauci  
Deputy Principal (8,10,12) 
 
Sign Out Procedures for Year 12 Students  
 
If you are signing IN/OUT because you have free 
periods, you MUST sign in/out using the kiosk only.  
 
This will only work if you have  
1. Your flexible card (if you have lost this you will 
need to pay $2 for a replacement card)  
2. Returned your signed permission form to the 
Front Office.  
If not you will NOT be signing out early and if we 
sign you in it will be Unapproved and will count 
towards your 3 late arrivals and a Deputy Detention 
will be issued.  
CHANGE OF ADDRESS/PHONE NUMBERS 
 
If you have changed your address, phone number 
or have a new emergency contact person (in case 
we can’t get in contact with you if your child is sick 
or in case of an emergency) please let the Front 
Office know so details can be updated. 
 
Upcoming PBL student activities 
 
During Week 9 and 10, as we approach the end of 
the year, there will be various exciting activities on 
offer to students. It will be fantastic to see as many 
students as possible making the most of these 
events. 
 
December 8-9. An overnight trip to Mildura will be 
held for selected students who have consistently 
displayed the core values of the school throughout 
the year. Activities on the trip include the House of 
Bounce, Splashpark and movies. Those students 
who meet the selection criteria will have already 
received notes from Mrs Usher and require a 
deposit of $50 to be paid to the front office to 
secure a place.  

 
December 13. Students who have reached 
Conqueror Award status of 500 B’Hillians will be 
invited to a free afternoon at the pool with an 
included BBQ lunch. The slide and inflatable will 
also be available for students to use. 
 
December 14. Students with 95% attendance or 
above will be treated to a free BBQ lunch. During 
Periods 5 and 6 the Monster Draw will be held, with 
many fun activities and prizes up for offer!  
 
Support Unit 
The Support Unit is extremely proud of all our Year 
12 students that have worked tirelessly throughout 
their time at Broken Hill High School. They all have 
each achieved some great outcomes that will 
benefit them in the future.  
Hailey Golding was recognised for her efforts with 
her wonderful Art works being displayed in the Year 
12 exhibition at the GEO Centre on Friday night. 
The evening proved very popular, with a large 
number of staff and parents attending the 
exhibition. Hailey’s paintings received many 
positive comments from the guests. 
 
Outstanding HSC Achievement by BHHS 
Student  

Lizzie Wilson’s  HSC Visual Arts body of work has 
been selected for ArtExpress. The exhibition will 
open at the Art Gallery of NSW on 26 January 
2017. 

This honour is a wonderful recognition of all the 
creativity, intelligence and hard work that she put 
into her art this year.  

Please congratulate Lizzie if you see her. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Year 9 Child Studies 
Throughout Term Four, Year 9 Child Studies have 
been putting their knowledge into practice.

 
 
Tiarna Pearce was dressed by the children at 
Happy Day Preschool 
 

 
 
Once a fortnight we have been visiting Happy Day 
Preschool. During visits, students were given tours 
of the preschool and spoken to about how the 
centre works and the range of children that attend. 
They were then able to go and interact with the 
children, helping with their class activities, talking to 
the children about their day, and assisting them in 
the playground. We would like to thank Happy Day 
Preschool for giving our students this opportunity. 
Our girls thoroughly enjoyed their visits. 
 

 
 
The girls also planned and ran the Teddy Bear’s 
Picnic in the school hall. The two classes combined 
to plan activities, games and snacks for the visiting 
children. On the day, the girls arrived at school 
early to set up the hall and their activities ready for 
the children they had invited including Broken Hill 
Public School. Once the children arrived, our girls 
showcased their skills and had the children involved 
and engaged in activities such as play-dough, 
painting, colouring, cake decorating, craft activities 
and much more. 
 

 
In class, the Child Studies girls have also been 
bringing out their inner child with Christmas craft. 
We have decorated Christmas baubles and placed 
them on the class Christmas Tree. We have also 
decorated Christmas cookies, and we are in the 
process of creating a foam cup snowman. Year 9 
Child Studies wish everyone a Merry Christmas and 
a Safe and Happy New Year! 

 



Lions Youth of the Year Competition 2016 

Three entrants of a very high standard competed 
for the prestigious Lions' Youth of the Year award, 
Joelene Galea, Eilis Quinn and Neve Robins.  

 

The girls were interviewed about their cultural, 
academic, sporting and civic achievements and 
also asked general knowledge questions. 
They delivered two impromptu,  2 minute speeches 
then their own 5 minute prepared speech. Joelene 
Galea won the title of Youth of the Year for 
the second time running which is a rare event 
and she is to be congratulated for this and 
on knowing her 5 minute speech off by heart! The 
girls all shone on the night and it was a difficult 
decision for the judges to make. They are all 
winners for their amazing achievements and 
success that they have in their lives so far and they 
will be great future leaders. 

Many thanks to retired teacher and Lion, Steve 
Turner for his mighty effort in organising the night. 

 

He spent many hours preparing what was a very 
good night for everyone involved. Thank you to the 
girls for your commitment when you already juggle 
so many things!! It was a pleasure to be involved. 

Louisa Quinn 
BHHS Public Speaking Coordinator 
 
Movember  

 
During the month of November, several of the male 
staff members and Clontarf students sported the 
hairy upper lip in order to raise funds for the 
Movember Foundation.  
 
The Movember Foundation was developed to raise 
much needed funds and awareness for research of 
prostate and testicular cancer, as well as breaking 
the stigma that men shouldn’t talk about their 
mental health. The purpose of growing the moe is 
all about starting the conversation with mates that it 
is okay to not be okay.  
 
Throughout the course of the month, 5 staff 
members, as well as several of the Clontarf 
Academy students raised a massive $1230 for the 
BHHS Movember Team. A special thanks goes out 
to Maari Ma Health who very kindly donated an 
Apple iPad Air that was raffled off with assistance 
from many of the Clontarf boys.  
 
Movember is an important charity that we hope will 
continue to be seen at Broken Hill High for many 
years to come. 
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2016 HSC School Based 

Assessment Dux  
 
Stephanie Warhurst & Lizzie Wilson 
 
 
Stephanie Warhurst and Lizzie Wilson are the 2016 Dux of Broken Hill High School. 
Stephanie and Lizzie have been enthusiastic and dedicated students throughout their 
senior schooling. 
 
Stephanie achieved outstanding results in all her subjects. She was ranked first in class 
in Mathematics, Mathematics Extension, PD/H/PE and Society and Culture. Stephanie’s 
results reflect exceptional work ethic, methodical approach and dedication towards her 
studies. Her tireless effort in ensuring her work was of the best possible quality is to be 
commended. 
 
Lizzie achieved outstanding results in all her subjects. She was ranked first in class in 
English Advanced, Legal Studies, Modern History and Visual Arts. Lizzie’s results reflect 
exceptional work ethic, methodical approach and dedication towards her studies. Her 
tireless effort in ensuring her work was of the best possible quality is to be commended. 
In addition, Lizzie’s Visual Art work ‘Retrospect: The Cruellest Invention’ has been 
selected in the ArtExpress Program. This will see Lizzie’s work displayed at the Art 
Gallery of New South Wales from 26 January 2017.  
 
Stephanie and Lizzie are reliable, diligent, capable and extremely talented students. The 
school looks forward to hearing great things from Stephanie and Lizzie in their future 
endeavours.  
 
This year, the 2016 HSC Dux of Broken Hill High School is sponsored by the AusGold 
Mining Group. 
 
Congratulations, Stephanie and Lizzie and best wishes. 
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First Position in HSC Year 

Subjects 
 
 

STUDENT SUBJECT 

Grace Dowton Exploring Early Childhood 

Liam Farquhar English Studies 

Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation 

Hailey Golding Support Unit 

Lachlan Grose Engineering Studies 

David Hartwig Chemistry 

Jackson Hastwell Mathematics 

Michael Hocking Industrial Technology – Furniture 

Mathematics General 

Sarah Howse Work Studies 

Muriel Hunter Food Technology 

Hayley Kennedy Ancient History 

Biology 

Leighton King Physics 

Katelyn Rogers Community & Family Studies  

Alana Stellini Senior Science 

Riki Vallen English Standard 

Business Studies 

Music 

Stephanie Warhurst Mathematics (RASP) 

Mathematics Extension (RASP) 

PD/H/PE 

Society & Culture (RASP) 

Lizzie Wilson English Advanced 

Modern History 

Legal Studies 

Visual Arts 
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First Position in Preliminary 

Year Subjects 
 

 
 

 

Joelene Galea Agriculture 

Biology 

Legal Studies 

PD/H/PE 

Gracie Gribble Ancient History 

Work Studies 

Tori Haywood English Studies 

Food Technology 

Makenna Huxtable Exploring Early Childhood 

Conor Jenkins Engineering Studies 

Finlay Moroney Community & Family Studies 

Mathematics General 

Luca Napoli Business Studies 

Sport, Lifestyle & Recreation 

Casey Sanderson Senior Science 

Lauren Schenk English Advanced 

Chemistry 

Modern History 

Visual Arts 

Emily Schofield Music 

Chloe Stenhouse English Standard 
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First Position in Year 10 
Subjects 

 

!
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

STUDENT SUBJECT 

Angus Bartlett IT – Building Construction 

Kate Bright Agricultural Technology 

Lily-Anne Chapman Mathematics 

Photography & Digital Media 

Lachlan Clark IT - Engineering 

Sasha Cox Australian Geography 

Australian History 

Child Studies 

Commerce 

English 

PD/H/PE 

Maggie Dowton Music 

Brock Farquhar Graphics Technology 

Keisha Golding Food Technology 

Kaysha McGregor History Elective 

Liam McKee Physical Activity & Sport Studies 

Willow Pascoe Dance 

Neve Robins Science 

Visual Arts 
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First Position in Year 9 

Subjects  

 
 

STUDENT SUBJECT 
Hannah Blick Agricultural Technology 

Australian History 

Commerce 

Amber Bradley Dance 

Freyah Coff Australian Geography 

Child Studies 

Rohan Cutting English 

Thomson Fleming PD/H/PE 

Physical Activity & Sport Studies 

Samuel Greville Information & Software Technology 

IT - Engineering 

Denzelle Jones Information & Software Technology 

Lewis Jones Japanese 

Mathematics 

Science 

Maddison Khan Photography & Digital Media 

Bella Kolinac Visual Arts 

Hannah Maalste Music 

Nicholas Pellizzer Food Technology 

Ewan Tavian IT - Metals 
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First Position in Year 8 

Subjects 
 
 

  

STUDENT SUBJECT 
Michelle Galea Commerce 

Emma Hocking Geography 

PD/H/PE 

Sport Science 

Technology 

Visual Arts Elective 

Wyatt Houseman Support Unit 

Hannah Jenkins Music 

Visual Arts Mandatory 

Sarah Lyons Mathematics 

Kelsie Mitchell Science 

Ebony Nicholas English 

History 

History Elective  

Mathematics 

Jaidelyn Ortega-Minear Need for Speed 

Ashton Reed IT – Metal 

Madison Schenk Dance 

Maggie&Tavian!
Agricultural Technology 
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First Position in Year 7 

Subjects  
 
 

 
 
Most Outstanding Broken Hill Vocational Education  

& Training Students 

 
 

STUDENT SUBJECT 

Isabella&Ball!
English 

Science 

Julian&Burton!
Music 

Zianna&Chesterfield!
PD/H/PE Practical  

Thisari&Jayasundara&Mudiyanselage!
History 

Katie&Letcher!
PD/H/PE Overall 

Joshua&Niarros!
Japanese 

Technology 

Sarah&Williams!
Geography 

Mathematics 

PD/H/PE Theory 

Austen Haywood VET – Construction  

VET - Hospitality 

12 

Jade Stubing VET – Primary Industries 12 

Kaitlyn Douglas VET – Hospitality 11 

Aaron Hawke VET – Primary Industries 11 

Bailey Williams VET – Metal and Engineering 11 
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School-Based Traineeships   
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NAME TRAINEESHIP YEAR 

Ryan Baker Far West Local Health District 12 

Liam Farquhar Far West Local Health District 12 

Sarah Howse Railwaytown Public School 12 

Muriel Hunter Far West Local Health District 12 

Starcha Meehan Far West Local Health District 12 

Jessica Thomas Far West Local Health District 12 

Kieren Wall Bolton’s Engineering 12 

Jordan Cox Boss Construction 11 

Tyrone Harvey Far West Local Health District 11 

Clancy Seager Far West Local Health District 11 

Rhiarn Scott Far West Local Health District 11 

Chelsea Shorrock Far West Local Health District 11 

Holly Walker Aura Clinic & Spa 11 

Bailey Williams Silver City Motors 11 
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The Reuben F. Scarf Award for 
Commitment 

 

Lachlan Grose 
 
Reuben F. Scarf was a businessman, philanthropist and poet who was eminently 
successful in commerce. He believed that with hard work, common sense and a purpose, 
all goals were achievable. He thought that young people who are persistent and 
dedicated are the ones who ultimately reach their goals. This award aims to recognise 
and honour consistent effort and the desire to improve.  
 
Lachlan is a worthy recipient of the 2016 Reuben F. Scarf Award for commitment. 
Lachlan is a dedicated and conscientious student who has demonstrated an outstanding 
work ethic throughout his schooling. He performed exceptionally well in Year 11 and this 
dedication has continued into Year 12 with exceptional performances in English 
Standard, Biology and Business Studies.  
 
Lachlan has applied himself consistently to all his subjects and constantly sought 
feedback, advice, extra revision and guidance from his teachers. He has impressed staff 
with his level of motivation, his positive attitude and desire to improve. He is hard working 
and mature and displayed impeccable organisational skills and manners. His wish to 
improve saw him working with teachers attending extra lessons whilst always appearing 
determined.  
 
Lachlan’s determination to improve and succeed was made more admirable by the fact 
that he had to overcome a serious medical condition. 
 
In Year 12, Lachlan has achieved Super Gold Status in the school merit scheme. 
 
Lachlan has shown integrity, the ability to apply oneself and an enthusiastic approach. He 
has shown exceptional commitment to his education at Broken Hill High School and 
therefore, is a worthy recipient of the Reuben F. Scarf Award for Commitment.  
 
Congratulations and good luck, Lachlan. 
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The Caltex All Rounder Award 

 
  

Stephanie Warhurst 
 
 
The Caltex All Rounder Award recognises a student for their leadership qualities and 
commitment across a range of activities: in their studies, on the sports field and on behalf 
of others. This is the thirty second year of the Caltex All Rounder and it is known as one 
of Australia’s most respected and best-known secondary education recognition programs. 
 
Stephanie is a worthy recipient of the 2016 Caltex All Rounder Award. Stephanie has 
displayed outstanding qualities in her time at Broken Hill High School. She has achieved 
success in her academic studies, represented herself and the school with pride on the 
sporting field and in leadership roles and shown her commitment to the school community 
and its core values. 
 
In 2016 Stephanie was elected Vice Captain of Broken Hill High School.  
 
Stephanie has represented Broken Hill High School in many pursuits over the years. 
Sports include West Darling Netball and Girls Football. She attended Anzac Day and 
Remembrance Day ceremonies and all Broken Hill High School sporting carnivals. She 
has been pivotal in fundraising efforts. 
 
Stephanie has demonstrated outstanding personal, academic, sporting and leadership 
qualities and is a worthy recipient of the Year 12 Caltex All Rounder Award for 2016.  
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The Pierre DeCoubertin Award 

 
 

Luca Napoli 
 
The Pierre De Coubertin Award recognises students who demonstrate attributes that are 
consistent with the aims of the Olympic Movement through participation in a variety of sporting 
activities.  The award places emphasis on participation, sporting behaviour and the very 
Australian attribute of being a ‘good sport’. 
 
Broken Hill High School is pleased to present this award to Luca Napoli. 
 
Luca has continually encouraged his peers to be involved in swimming, athletics, cross country 
and team sport events held at Broken Hill High School. He has added to his role as a leader by 
enthusiastically competing in all of the Broken Hill High School’s carnivals. This has allowed him 
to showcase his sportsmanship and skill across a range of sporting arenas.  
 
Luca has shown an excellent level of commitment and dedication to achieving the best from 
sport, while displaying great displays of sportsmanship in all individual and team events and 
sports. He has showcased a positive attitude towards sport at Broken Hill High School and has 
been an inspiration to fellow students. Luca is an extremely self-motivated athlete and this has 
been reflected in his achievement in a variety of sports and carnivals he has participated in. 
 
His achievements include; representing Broken Hill High School at state soccer competitions in 
2015 and 2016, being selected for and representing Broken Hill High School at the combined high 
schools competition as a member of the West Darling soccer team, swimming team and athletics 
team in 2014, 2015 and 2016. He has also been an avid player of several other sports in town 
including squash. Luca has also consistently been an active participant in Broken Hill High School 
sports carnivals as a competitor and official.  
 
Luca is a dedicated and diligent student who has excelled in a variety of sports. He displays the 
ideals, values and spirit of the Olympic Movement and is very deserving of this award. 
 
Congratulations Luca, on receiving this impressive award and we wish you all the best in your 
future sporting endeavours.  
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The Perilya Broken Hill Limited 

Award for Achievement in Year 11 
 

 
Joelene Galea & Lauren Schenk 

 
Joelene and Lauren are extremely dedicated and diligent students who have worked 
conscientiously throughout the Preliminary Year. They have established an excellent 
work ethic, consistent study habits and combined this with extra-curricular activities. 
 
Joelene has achieved first position in Agriculture, Biology, Legal Studies and PD/H/PE. 
She also achieved second position in English Advanced. In addition, Joelene competed 
at this year’s Lions Youth of the Year competition and was announced overall winner. 
 
Lauren has achieved first position in English Advanced, Chemistry, Modern History and 
Visual Arts. She also achieved second position in Biology. Notably, Lauren was awarded 
the Victor Chang Research Institute Award.  
 
Joelene and Lauren are worthy recipients of the Preliminary Achievement Award. 
 
Congratulations and good luck in your HSC year. 
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The Victor Chang Research  

Institute Award   
 

 
Lauren Schenk 

 
This year the Broken Hill City Council is proud to be the host for the 2016 Victor Chang 
Cardiac Research Institute School Science Award through its sister city relationship with 
Bankstown. The Victor Chang Cardiac Research Institute is one of Australia’s pre-
eminent research organisations with both a national and international reputation for 
excellence in biomedical research and training. The Institute is committed to the 
promotion of science and its application to the betterment of our society. 
 
This award recognises a Year 11 student who has truly excelled in the field of science. 
Lauren will have the opportunity to spend time at the Institute to learn first-hand about its 
activities and a career in Science. 
 
Lauren Schenk has demonstrated outstanding academic achievements by placing 1st in 
Chemistry and 2nd in Biology. These results reflect her commitment to learning and a 
dedication to increase her knowledge of Science. Her motivation and work ethic have 
helped her to develop scientific knowledge and skills that will stand her in good stead as 
she works towards successful completion of the Higher School Certificate and a future 
career in her chosen field of Scientific Research. 
 
The Victor Chang Cardiac Research Institute Science Award is sponsored by the Broken 
Hill City Council. 
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Sports Awards 

 
 
 

YMCA Sportsperson of the 
Year:  Junior Female 

Emma Hocking 

YMCA Sportsperson of the 
Year:  Junior Male 

Bailey Beattie 

YMCA Sportsperson of the 
Year:  Senior Female 

Jessica Thomas 

YMCA Sportsperson of the 
Year:  Senior Male 

Joshua Douglas 

 

 
 
 
 

Premier’s Sporting 
Challenge Medal 

 
 

 
Danyon McLachlan-Menz Year 10 
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House and Age Champions 

 
 

CHAMPION HOUSE – Burke 
 

BROKEN HILL HIGH SCHOOL AGE 
CHAMPIONS 

 
SWIMMING 

AGE GROUP BOYS GIRLS 

12 Years  Jaida Crampton 

13 Years William Campbell Sienna Speechley 

14 Years Nicholas Pellizzer Tiarna Pearce 

15 Years Rohan Cutting Jacinta Denton 

16 Years Harrison Campbell Savannah Morris 

Open Lachlan Grose Jessica Thomas 

CROSS COUNTRY 
AGE GROUP BOYS GIRLS 

12 Years Oliver Symonds Sarah Williams 

13 Years Nicholas Schofield Sienna Speechley 

14 Years Bailey Beattie Emma Hocking 

15 Years Harrison Trengove Bella Kolinac 

16 Years Harrison Campbell  

17+ Years Joshua Douglas  

ATHLETICS 
AGE GROUP BOYS GIRLS 

12 Years Oliver Symonds Sarah Williams 

13 Years Nicholas Schofield Amber Evans 

14 Years Jameson Burke Emma Hocking 

15 Years Tyler McKenzie Hannah Maalste 

16 Years Scott Gimbert Mahana Harvey 
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Open Joshua Douglas Ellie Bright 



 
Broken Hill High School Presentation Night Booklet 2016                                  Page: 23 
 

WEST DARLING AGE CHAMPIONS 

 
 

SWIMMING 
AGE GROUP BOYS GIRLS 

12 Years  Jaida Crampton 

13 Years William Campbell Sienna Speechley 

14 Years Nicholas Pellizzer  

15 Years Rohan Cutting  

16 Years Harrison Campbell  

17+ Years  Jessica Thomas 

CROSS COUNTRY 
AGE GROUP BOYS GIRLS 

12 Years Oliver Symonds  

13 Years Nicholas Schofield Sienna Speechley 

14 Years  Emma Hocking 

15 Years Harrison Trengove  

16 Years  Sasha Cox 

17+ Years   

ATHLETICS 
AGE GROUP BOYS GIRLS 

12 Years Oliver Symonds Sarah Williams 

13 Years Nicholas Schofield  

14 Years Jameson Burke Emma Hocking 

15 Years Austyn Page  

16 Years Harry Campbell  

17+ Years   

 
 
 

NSW CHS U/15 AFL ALL SCHOOLS TEAM  

 
 

BROCK ELLIS YEAR 9 
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English Awards of Excellence 

 
 
 
 

NAME AWARD 
Lewis Jones The Elizabeth Grant Memorial Award for 

Literacy Merit in Year 9 
Angus  
De Franceschi 

The Kevin Humphries MP Award for Junior 
English 

Lily-Anne Chapman The Bill Stevenson Memorial Award for 
Literacy Merit in Year 10 

Lizzie Wilson The Barrier Daily Truth Award for Advanced 
English 

Riki Vallen The Barrier Daily Truth Award for Standard 
English 

Hannah Blick The Maisie Inman (Hinde) Award for Junior 
Poetry 

 

 
Mathematics Awards of 

Excellence 
 
 

 
 
 

Science Awards of Excellence 
 
 
 

NAME AWARD 
Hayley Kennedy The Geoffrey Lithgow Memorial Award for 

Outstanding Achievement in Senior Biology 

NAME AWARD 
Stephanie Warhurst The Harold and Jessie Brennan Award for 

Most Outstanding Senior Mathematics Student 
Persis  
Shibu Varughese 

The Broken Hill musicians Club Award for 
Application to Junior Mathematics 

Kateylyn Rogers The Diane Grinter Memorial Award for 
Commitment to Mathematics 
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TAS Awards of Excellence  

Lewis Jones The Globe Home Timber & Hardware Award for 
Outstanding Achievement in Junior Science 

Lauren Schenk The Sir Ronald Nyholm Memorial 
Encouragement Award for Senior Chemistry 

 
HSIE Awards of Excellence 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

NAME AWARD 
Lizzie Wilson The Ross Phillips Memorial Award for Most 

Outstanding 2 Unit History  
Rohan Cutting The Rotary Club of Broken Hill Award for 

Outstanding Achievement in Junior Commerce 
Lachlan Grose The Chamber of Commerce Award for Business 

Awareness 
Teagan Daniels The Silver City Workingman’s Club Award for 

Outstanding Performance in Business Studies 
Liam McKee The Broken hill Sturt Club Award for 

Consistency and Enthusiasm in Junior Elective 
History 

Lizzie Wilson The Doyle Kingston & Swift Award for Most 
Outstanding legal Studies Student 

Stephanie Warhurst The Quota International of Broken Hill Award 
for Most Outstanding Society & Culture 
Student 

NAME AWARD 
Cobain Heffernan The Keith Colley Memorial Award for 

Achievement in Digital Technologies 
Angus Bartlett The Fillery Antiwear Products Award for Most 

Outstanding Junior Industrial Technology 
Student 

Ewan Tavian 
Maggie Tavian 

The Danns of Broken Hill Award for Most 
Outstanding Practical Student in Agriculture 

Lachlan Grose The CBH Resources Award for Most 
Outstanding Senior Engineering Student 

Samuel Greville The CBH Resources Award for Most 
Outstanding Junior Engineering Student 
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PD/H/PE Awards of 
Excellence 

 

 
 
 

Creative & Performing Arts 
Awards of Excellence 

 
 
 

NAME AWARD 
Ryan Baker The Craig O’Neill Memorial Award for 

Innovation in Music in the Senior School 
Maggie Dowton The Ken Lay Perpetual Trophy for Outstanding 

Contribution to Music in the Junior School 
Riki Vallen The Kym Orman Perpetual Trophy for 

Outstanding Contribution to Music in the 
Senior School 

Lucas Hocking Broken Hill Music Award for the Junior 
Student Exhibiting the Most Musical Talent 

Gracie Gribble BHHS Award for Creative Performing Arts: 
Silver 

Lizzie Wilson BHHS Award for Creative Performing Arts: 
Gold 

Willow Pascoe BHHS Award for Commitment to Dance 
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Achievement & Scholarship 
Awards 

 
 
 

NAME AWARD 
Scott Dally The Broken Hill High School Golden Oldies 

Scholarship  
Vince Thompson The Maureen Reynolds Memorial Award for 

Year 9 Encouragement from the Golden Oldies 
Neve Robins The Wyndham Scheme Award for All-Round 

Excellence in Year 10 
Sasha Cox The 1982 Year 10 Perpetual Shield for 

Outstanding Achievement in Year 10 
Stephanie Warhurst 
Lizzie Wilson 

The Barry Meek Memorial Award for the Most 
Outstanding Year 12 Student 

Emily Schofield The Class of Year 12 2011 Encouragement 
Award 

Brock Farquhar The Robin Baird Award for Contribution to the 
School Environment 

Jenaijah Heffernan The Classroom Calendars Scholarship  
 

 

 
 

McDonald’s Broken Hill 
Scholarships 

NAME AWARD 
Katelyn Rogers The Outback Emus Award for Outstanding 

Academic Achievement in Community & Family 
Studies & PD/H/PE 

Katelyn Rogers ACHPER Award for Outstanding Achievement 
in Community & Family Studies 

Stephanie Warhurst ACHPER Award for Outstanding Achievement 
in PD/H/PE  

Kimberley Clark Year 12 
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Alana Stellini Year 12 
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The Broken Hill University 

Department of Rural Health 
Awards  

 
 
Cheree Whyman Year 7 

Thomson Fleming Year 9 

Joshua Douglas Year 12 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Aurora College Awards 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 

Dubbo School of Distance 
Education Excellence 

Awards 
 
 

Sasha Cox Year 10 

 
 
 

Lucas Williams Year 7 
Madeline-Ruth Zanon Year 7 
Emma Hocking Year 8 
Samuel Greville Year 9 
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The Australian Defence Forces 

Leadership and Teamwork 
Awards 

 
 
 
Sasha Cox Year 10 

Chanelle Burrowes Year 12 
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Service Awards 

Sasha Cox Pamela Adkins Citizenship Award for 
Excellent Contribution to the School and 
Community 

Bella Kolinac 
 

Lions Club Award for SRC Commitment 

Zayden Speechley South Rotary Citizenship Award for SRC 
Commitment 

Alice Bright Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Lachlan Cattonar Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Cadell Collins Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Kaleb Philp Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Cheree Whyman Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Riley Huxtable Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Hannah Maalste Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Tiarna Pearce Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Nicholas Pellizzer Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Efthymia Prentos Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Kate Bright Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Nicholas De Franceschi Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Brock Farquhar Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Scott Gimbert Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Lucas Hocking Broken Hill High School P & C Award for 
Service to Student Representative Council 

Hamish Inglis Broken Hill City Council Citizenship Award 
for SRC Involvement 

Savannah Morris Broken Hill City Council Citizenship Award 
for SRC Involvement 

Flynn Murray Broken Hill City Council Citizenship Award 
for SRC Involvement 

Neve Robins Broken Hill City Council Citizenship Award 
for SRC Involvement 

Tobias Thomas Broken Hill City Council Citizenship Award 
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for SRC Involvement 
Gabriel Bower Perilya Citizenship Award for SRC 

Involvement 
Joelene Galea Perilya Citizenship Award for SRC 

Involvement 
Stephanie Warhurst Broken Hill High School Award for 

Leadership 
Andrew Donnelly Broken Hill High School Award for 

Leadership 
Alana Stellini Broken Hill High School Award for 

Leadership 
Joshua Douglas Broken Hill High School Award for 

Leadership 
Eilis Quinn Don Massey Citizenship Award to the SRC 

President 
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United Space School 

 
Neve Robins 

 
In 2016 Year 10 student, Neve Robins attended the Federation of International Space 
Education (FISE) – United Space School at Houston, Texas. 
 
Each year FISE invites students from over 23 countries to participate in United Space 
School. Participating countries and their respective schools are recommended, while 
students go through an application process.  
 
United Space School’s organisation, schedule and curriculum are designed to provide the 
structure, knowledge, resources, mentoring and appropriate settings to complete the 
project, a Manned Mission to Mars. 
 
Neve described her two week experience:  
 
I toured NASA, participated in activities all around Houston with my host family and made 
life-long friends from all over the world. As a school we had the chance to learn from 
astronauts, experience different cultures and visit some iconic places like the Apollo 11 
Mission Control Room. 
  
Throughout the two weeks you truly learn the ins and outs of space travel through your 
mentors, numerous speakers and the stories of workers in the space industry all of whom 
were really inspiring. It was a fantastic experience and I certainly met some amazing 
people during my time there. 
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School Based Trainee  
of the Year 

 
 

Tyrone Harvey 
 
 

Preliminary student Tyrone Harvey is completing a School Based Traineeship at Far 
West Local Health District in Business Administration. 
 
This year he was nominated for the Far West Excellence in Business Awards. Tyrone 
was successful and was awarded the prestigious title of School Based Trainee of the 
Year at the gala event’s evening in November. His award was sponsored by Regional 
Development Australia Far West.  
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2017 School Leadership Group 

 
 
 
The school again, recognises the importance of the historical role of Prefects and has maintained 
this leadership group.  Following are the 2017 Broken Hill High School Prefects: 
 

• Nicholas)Thompson)(Senior)Prefect))
• Gabriel)Bower)
• Gracie)Gribble)
• Kalum<Jack)McKenzie)
• Kristi)Walton)

 
Congratulations to Eilis Quinn and Lachlan Gepp on being selected as the 2017 Broken Hill High 
School Captains and along with Joelene Galea and Tyson Trengove on being selected as Broken 
Hill High School Vice-Captains. 
 
The school community is confident they will continue on from this year’s leadership group and 
serve the school community in an outstanding manner. 
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 STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE COUNCIL 
 

PRESIDENTS Eilis Quinn 

SENIOR EXECUTIVE MEMBERS Gabriel Bower 

Sasha Cox 

Joelene Galea 

Neve Robins 

YEAR 7 CAPTAINS Female – Alice Bright 

Male – Lachlan Cattonar 

Indigenous – Cheree Whyman 

YEAR 7 REPRESENTATIVES Isabella Ball 

Maya Butcher 

Zianna Chesterfield 

Cadell Collins 

Jaida Crampton 

Xander Dunlop 

Michael Heuer 

Thomas Kennedy 

Joshua Pasco 

Kaleb Philp 

Jade Scott 

Sienna Speechley 

Oliver Symonds 

Brogan Trengove 

YEAR 8 CAPTAINS Female – Savannah McAvaney 

Male – Ashton Reed 

Indigenous – Amber Evans 

YEAR 8 REPRESENTATIVE Kayla Lysaght 

Montana McAvaney 

Justice O’Donnell 

Jade Standley 

YEAR 9 CAPTAINS Female – Bella Kolinac 

Male – Zayden Speechley 

Indigenous – P’Haige Harvey 
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YEAR 9 REPRESENTATIVES Courtnie Coombs 

Tayla Dellar 

Riley Huxtable 

Hannah Maalste 

Tate Palmer 

Tiarna Pearce 

Nicholas Pellizzer 

Efthymia Prentos 

Rory Quinn 

YEAR 10 CAPTAINS Female – Savannah Morris 
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Indigenous – Mahana Harvey 

YEAR 10 REPRESENTATIVES Paddric Attard 

Darcy Blight 

Caitlyn Bloomfield 

Kate Bright 

Lachlan Clark 

Nicholas De Franceschi 

Brock Farquhar 

Scott Gimbert 

Lucas Hocking 

Hamish Inglis 

Flynn Murray 

Dylan Rilen 

Alexander Smith-Hopcraft 

Yannis Smith-Hopcraft 

Hamish Spiteri 

David Spratt 

Tobias Thomas 
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 Captains 
 

 
 

SCHOOL CAPTAINS 
 

ALANA STELLINI  JOSHUA DOUGLAS 
 

SCHOOL VICE-CAPTAINS 
 

STEPHANIE WARHURST ANDREW DONNELLY  
 

HOUSE CAPTAINS 
 
  CAPTAINS    VICE-CAPTAINS 
 
Burke Cassidy Evans   Nash Brown 

Kaitlyn Douglas   Madilyn Clifton  
 
Parkes Lachlan Gepp    Sage Hocking 
  Joelene Galea    Krisharn Ferguson 
 
Sturt Kalum McKenzie    
  Crystal Pinnuck   Eilis Quinn 
 
Wills Jake Trengove    
  Holly Walker     
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 Special Awards 
 

 
 

 
 
 

REUBEN F. SCARF AWARD FOR COMMITMENT 
 
The Reuben F. Scarf Award for commitment reflects the character and spirit of Reuben F. 
Scarf. Businessman, philanthropist and poet, he epitomised the practical and uncomplicated 
approach to life that great Australians are renowned. 
 
He was an individual who, though not born into privilege, achieved success through hard 
work, common sense and dedication. 
 
This award is specifically for an individual who demonstrates integrity, consistent effort and a 
regard for others. 
 

CALTEX BEST ALLROUNDER 
 
Recognising the Year 12 student who demonstrated a high degree of commitment to 
academic and sporting excellence, whose conduct and attitude were outstanding at all times, 
and who participated in school and community activities. 
 

PIERRE DE COUBERTIN 
 
Pierre de Coubertin was the founder of the modern Olympic Games. The Australian Olympic 
Committee award recognises students who demonstrate attributes that are consistent with 
the aims of the Olympic movement through participation in a variety of sporting activities.  
 

CRAIG O’NEIL MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Craig O’Neil was a former student of Broken Hill High School during the 1980’s. He was Dux 
of the School in 1988. Craig passed in 2009 and his family contacted the school in order to 
contribute an annual award to assist a talented musician from the Senior School to further 
their career. 
 
The Craig O’Neil Memorial Award is awarded to a Senior Music student who is displaying 
innovation in their studies. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
Broken Hill High School Presentation Night Booklet 2016                                  Page: 42 
 

SIR RONALD NYHOLM MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Sir Ronald Sydney Nyholm (1917 – 1971) was a student at Broken Hill High School. He 
completed his Leaving Certificate in 1933, receiving the Dux award. He won a Teacher’s 
College Scholarship to the University of Sydney and graduated with first class-honours.  
 
Sir Ronald Nyholm worked in many fields during his celebrated career based on his interest 
in Chemistry. His many honours included the Chemical Society’s Corday-Morgan medal, the 
H.G. Smith medal of the Royal Australian Chemical Institute, the medal of the R.S.N.S.W, the 
gold medal of the Chimica Italiana and the ‘Sigillum Magnum’ medal of the University of 
Bologna. He received an honourary doctorate of Science from the U.N.S.W. He was knighted 
in 1967.  
 

HAROLD & JESSIE BRENNAN AWARD 
 
Harold Brennan taught accountancy at Broken Hill Technical College. He came to Broken Hill 
from Sydney in 1956 with his wife Jessie and their four sons David, Geoffrey, Michael and 
Warwick. David and Geoffrey completed their schooling at Broken Hill High School in 1958 
and 1961 respectively; both were Captains and Dux of the school.   
 
For Harold and Jessie, locating to Broken Hill was a pioneering challenge; apart from 
Harold’s work at the technical college, they were active in Broken Hill Repertory, tennis and 
church activities.  Both had a strong commitment to family and education. In honouring their 
parents’ commitment to education, David and Geoffrey funded this prize. 
 
 

ELIZABETH GRANT MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Elizabeth Grant was a student of the school who passed away due to illness. 
 
The Elizabeth Grant Memorial prize is awarded to the student displaying Outstanding 
Achievement in Literacy in Year 9. 
 

BILL STEVENSON MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Bill Stevenson was a former student of the school who passed away and his family instigated 
the award on his behalf. 
 
The Bill Stevenson Memorial Prize is awarded to the Most Outstanding Year 10 Literacy 
student. 

 
THE WYNDHAM SCHEME AWARD 

 
Recognising the Year 10 student who demonstrated a high degree of commitment to 
academic and sporting excellence, whose conduct and attitude were outstanding at all times, 
and who participated in school and community activities. 
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MAISIE INMAN (HINDE) JUNIOR ENGLISH AWARD 
 
Maise Inman (Hinde) was a student at the school between 1926 – 1931. Her daughter Gillian 
Napper approached the school with the purpose of donating a prize to our Presentation Night 
Ceremony. She asked that the award be used to recognise the Junior Student who is 
showing outstanding achievement in poetry as her mother had a passion for literature. 
 

DIANE GRINTER MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Miss Diane Grinter was a former student of the school who returned as a Mathematics 
teacher. Diane was a member of staff from 1983 - 2006. She passed away in November 
2009.  
 
Diane was known for her wonderful compassion towards all students and has been honoured 
with a lovely memorial garden seat in the garden at the front of the school.  
 
The Diane Grinter Memorial Award is awarded to a student for Commitment to Mathematics 
and is sponsored by the Broken Hill High School Community.   
 

GEOFFREY LITHGOW MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Geoffrey Lithgow was a former teacher of Science at Broken Hill High School during the 
period 1969 – 1983.  Geoffrey passed away after a long illness. 
 
The Geoffrey Lithgow Award is presented to the Most Outstanding Senior Biology student. 
 

ROSS PHILLIPS MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Ross Phillips was an English-History teacher at Broken Hill High School who passed away in 
the early 1980’s. 
 
A Memorial Prize was established in his honour and awarded to the Most Outstanding Year 
12 student in either Ancient or Modern History. 
 

KEITH COLLEY MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Keith Colley was a former student of the school who returned as a Careers Teacher 
progressing to the Head Teacher of Administration. He died of cancer whilst still a teacher of 
the school.  He has a memorial plaque located near the Home Science block. 
 
The Keith Colley Memorial Trophy is awarded to the Most Outstanding Computing student. 
 

 
KEN LAY PERPETUAL TROPHY 

 
Ken Lay was an ex-Music teacher at Broken Hill High School. 
 
 A Perpetual Trophy is awarded to the student attaining Outstanding Achievement in Music in 
the Junior School (Years 7 – 10) 
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KYM ORMAN PERPETUAL TROPHY 
 
Kym Orman was a former Music teacher at Broken Hill High School during the 1980’s.  
 
The Kym Orman Perpetual Trophy is awarded to the most outstanding Senior Music student. 
 

MAUREEN REYNOLDS MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Maureen Reynolds was an avid supporter and coordinator of the Broken Hill High School 
Golden Oldies. She served as Secretary from 1993 – 1996 before taking on the role of 
Secretary Treasurer. 
 
This award is proudly sponsored by the Broken Hill Golden Oldies in honour of her tireless 
contribution.  
 

THE 1982 YEAR 10 PERPETUAL SHIELD 
 
Recognising the Year 10 student who always worked to the best of their ability, whose 
conduct and attitude were outstanding at all times, and who participated in school and 
community activities. 
 

BARRY MEEK MEMORIAL AWARD 
 
Barry Meek was a former Mathematics teacher of Broken Hill High School who was tragically 
killed in a car accident during the school holidays. 
 
The Barry Meek Memorial Trophy is awarded to the Most Outstanding Student in Year 12. 
 

2011 YEAR 12 ENCOURAGEMENT AWARD 
 
The class of Year 12 2011 raised a significant amount of money during their senior years 
through various fundraising events. As a year group they established an Encouragement 
Award for future students at the school. This is a commendable contribution to the school.  
 

 
ROBIN BAIRD ENVIRONMENTAL AWARD 

 
Robin Baird was the Manager of Environmental Health at the Broken Hill City Council. He 
came to the school on many occasions to speak to students about environmental issues. 
Sadly, he passed away in 2003. 
 
The Robin Baird Memorial Award was established by his family.  
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PAMELA ADKINS CITIZENSHIP AWARD 
 
Pamela Adkins was an ex-student of the school. Her family were prominent business people 
in the town. 
 
The Pamela Adkins Memorial Award is presented to the student displaying Outstanding 
Citizenship within the school community. 
 

DON MASSEY CITIZENSHIP AWARD 
 
Don Massey passed away in 1996. He will long be remembered for his outstanding 
contribution to the establishment of the “Golden Oldies” (ex-students of the school). 
 
The Don Massey Memorial Trophy is awarded for Leadership within the School Community 
and is sponsored by the Broken Hill High School Golden Oldies. 
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Sponsors  

 
 
 

We would like to thank the following donors for their generosity and for 
helping the school celebrate the success of our high achievers. 

 
 

Achper Australia 
AusGold Mining Group 

Australian Defence Force 
Barrier Daily Truth 

Black Lion Inn 
Broken Hill Chamber of Commerce 

Broken Hill City Council 
Broken Hill Community Credit Union 

Broken Hill Golden Oldies 
Broken Hill High School P&C Association 

Broken Hill Musicians Club Ltd. 
Broken Hill Operations Pty Ltd. (CBH Resources) 

Broken Hill Outback Emus Club Inc. 
Broken Hill Sturt Club Ltd. 

Broken Hill University Department of Rural Health  
Broken Hill High School Wyndham 

Caltex 
Class of Year 12, 2011 
Classroom Calenders 
Dann’s of Broken Hill 

Demo Club of Broken Hill 
Doyle Kingston & Swift 

Fillery Antiwear Products Pty Ltd. 
Globe Timber Mill & Joinery Pty Ltd. 

Joy Austin 
Kevin Humphries MP  

Lions Club of Broken Hill Inc. 
McDonald’s Broken Hill 

McLeod’s Traditional 
Mrs Pamela Vincent & The Adkins Family 

Murton’s City Bus 
Neil & Cynthia Nyholm 

Perilya Broken Hill Limited 
Quota International of Broken Hill Inc. 

Ragenovich Bros Chickens 
Rotary Club of Broken Hill 

Rotary Club of Broken Hill South 
Silver City Cinema 

Silver City Workingmen’s Club Ltd. 
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Spicer’s Office Choice 
The Baird Family 

The Brennan Family 
The Grant Family 
The Inman Family 

The Lithgow Family 
The Meek Family 

The O’Neil and Dent Families 
The Phillips Family 

The Stevenson Family 
Vincent & Prichard Painters & Decorators 

YMCA of Broken Hill 
Y’s Men’s Club of Broken Hill Inc. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Floral arrangements supplied by Wild Bunch Florist 
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Thieves are at work! If they’re not after your vehicle, then you can bet 
they’re after any valuables you’ve left inside. In this local area, thieves 
are stealing laptops, cash from consoles, mobile phones, sunglasses, 
CDs, wallets and handbags left in vehicles.

You can reduce the likelihood of becoming a victim of theft by parking 
smarter.  You should always:

• Remove the ignition keys and lock your doors and windows

• Take everything of value from your vehicle each time you leave it

• Avoid parking in dimly lit or isolated areas

• Remove any documents in your vehicle which identify where you 
live – your home might be the thieves’ next target

• Don’t hide any spare keys inside or under your vehicle – thieves 
know just where to look

• Engrave or mark your vehicle’s accessories with your licence 
number.

Remember, security is important all of the time. Protect your property 
by following these tips and contact your local police or Crime Stoppers 
on 1300 333 000.  (TTY 9211 3776 for speech and hearing impaired)
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Cubby%House!for$Sale!
FOR&SALE&

    

A Successful Project by the Yr12 Construction 
class 

This Cubby House was built by the senior Construction students of 
Broken Hill High School, as part of their Certificate II qualification. 

This Project is their final assessment and a chance for them to bring 
together all the knowledge and skill they have gained over the course 
including flooring wall frames and cladding, roof trusses and lining and 
joinery Techniques. 

A lucky local family has purchased the Construction Cubby as a Fantastic 
Christmas surprise for their children. 

It will be delivered and installed by the students in in time for Christmas. 

Keep an eye out for the next Cubby in 2017 

Broken'Hill'High'School' Ph: 80881522 

'

SO
LD
!

 


